YOUNGSTOWN ALL-BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, November 21, 2016
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened Monday, November 21, 2016 at 

8:02 P.M. at the YABTC facility in North Jackson.

ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Lori Baker, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Mary Mignogna, Corresponding Secretary; Kim Burrier, Sharon Phillip, Lisa Sangregorio, Elaine Shively, Kathy Baca, Donn Bell, Marla Belzowski, Vicki Casey, Patsy Catalano, Steve Catalano, Ann Cicero, Kim Dillon, Judy Drotar, Kathy Durrell,  Pat Goodwin, Kathy Hopkins, Sandy Irish, Diana James, Carol Sescourka, Walter Sescourka, Joann Sesser, Brett Sprout, Susan Sprout, Nancy Starkey, Lynn Taylor, Don Wisler, Helen White and Karen Wisler.
Guests: Margaret Bacich, Melissa A. Chepke, Jim Hite, Aaron Holden, John Krzanowsky and Tracey Reakes
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Following a motion by Mary Mignogna and seconded by                         Lori Baker, the General Membership voted to waive the reading of and approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of September 19 as published. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Stacy Judge reported that our total assets as of November 21 are  $981,293.15. Our year to date income is $43,125.97. Following a motion by Debbie Harper and seconded by Joann Sesser, the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Mary  Mignogna--no report 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero

Lisa Sangregorio and Pat Goodwin will provide cakes for the January meeting. 

Program:  Vicki Casey presented a program on Barn Hunt prior to the meeting. A program is needed for the November meeting. 

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Janet Moore had knee replacement surgery. Laura Lindberg lost her father.

Training: Dale Burrier

The first half of the 2017 class schedule is almost complete. Everyone was asked to pick up any dog treats prior to the building closing down for the holidays. 

Obedience and Rally Trial:  Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker

Mary reported that the October obedience and rally trials went well. She received thank you notes from the judges. 

Obedience Run-Thrus—Kim Burrier reported that the last run thru for the year will be on November 22. 

Rally Run Thrus--Mary Mignogna reported that the last run thrus will be on Tuesday, December 6. 

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper, Mike Coates

Debbie reported that the next YABTC agility trial will be on December 3 and 4 at the Wellness Center in Niles. Rae Reinhart will be scheduling the workers. 

Sandy Irish reported that the March 18 and 19 trial will also be at the Well. There will be approximately 150 workers' slots that need to be filled. 

Agility Run Thrus: someone is needed to be in charge of the run thrus

Publicity: Diana James--no report

Public Education: no report

Awards: Elaine Shively and Jennifer Milliner

There are three more pictures to put up on the wall.

Building Maintenance: Ed Newsome, Dale Burrier and Mike Coates

A new sweeper is needed for the club. Mike Coates and Ieuan Lewis will be trying out one on Tuesday, November 22. 

Walter Sescourka was thanked for mowing the grass at the club. Jeff Sangregorio was thanked for winterizing the tractor. 

Finance: Stacy Judge-- no report


Membership: Mary Mignogna reported that she is still receiving renewals. 

Newsletter: Marla Belzowski--no report

Website:  Stacy Judge--no report 

Auditing: Mary Ann Coates--no report

New Members: Mary Mignogna

The following people were approved by the Executive Board at the April, July, August and October, 2016 Board Meetings and are being introduced to the General Membership as prospective members of YABTC:
Margaret Bacich, Melissa Chepke, Jim Hite, Aaron Holden, John Krzanowsky and Tracey Reakes
Following a motion by Karen Wisler and seconded by Kathy Hopkins, the membership voted to vote on the above members by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Joann Sesser and seconded by Kathy Hopkins, the membership voted to accept the above people as members of YABTC.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

The working spots are limited to 20 for the Julie Hill Seminar that is being held on April 22 and 23, 2017. Sharon Phillips has been receiving some entries for it. Julie has trained multiple breeds in obedience. 

The Denise Thomas agility seminar is being held on Saturday, January 7. Denise will be giving group "private" lessons that focus on the handler's individual interests. There are two sessions. The working spots are almost full. Contact Cheryl Christy for more information. 

The annual Christmas dinner will be held on Friday, December 30 at the Fifth Seasons Banquet Center. The doors open at 6 P.M. and the dinner will be served at 6:30 P.M. Reservations must be prepaid by December 18. Mary Mignogna will be taking the reservations. The forms will be available this week on the website and on Face Book. The menu will be similar to last year's.  


There will be a Barn Hunt seminar at YABTC on Sunday, January 22. There will be two sessions. The cost for nonmembers is $40 and members is $35.  The final date to register is January 13. Vicki Casey has a waiting list of nonmembers. 
NEW BUSINESS:


The conformation classes will be held from January 15 through March 5, 2017. The puppy match will be held on March 19. 

The Top Dog Seminar will be held on November 18 and 19, 2017. 


Helen White has written three books about her dog, Percy. The profits from the sales are donated to YABTC.


Reflectors will be put at the end of the driveway. The club sign is warped and needs repaired. Someone suggested putting solar lights on the sign. This is being investigated. 


The Good Sportsmanship Award will be presented at the Christmas dinner. Members should vote on this. 
The business portion of the meeting was closed at 8:42 P.M. following a motion by  Marla Belzowski and seconded by Sandy Irish.
ELECTIONS:

The nominating committee was chaired by Lisa Sangregorio and included Vicki Casey,  Helen White, Donn Bell and Kim Shafer. The committee presented their slate of officers and board members to the membership for the 2017 year and opened the floor for additional nominations.
President: Perri Graf
 A motion to close the nominations was made by  Mary Mignogna and seconded

by Joann Sesser.  Karen Wisler asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the office of President.  
Vice President: Kim Burrier
 A motion to close the nominations was made by Pat Goodwin and seconded

by  Kathy Durrell.  Marla Belzowski asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the office of Vice President.  
Treasurer: Stacy Judge
 A motion to close the nominations was made by Kim Burrier and seconded

by Mary Mignogna.  Kim Dillon asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the office of Treasurer.
Recording Secretary: Debbie Harper
A motion to close the nominations was made by Kim Burrier and seconded

by  Kathy Durrell.   Steve Catalano asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the office of Recording  Secretary. 
Corresponding Secretary: Mary Mignogna
 A motion to close the nominations was made by Joann Sesser and seconded

by Kathy Starkey. Vicki Casey asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the office of Corresponding Secretary. 
Board Members: Lori Baker, Sharon Phillips, Lisa Sangregorio and Elaine Shively
A motion to close the nominations was made by Kim Burrier and seconded by Marla Belzoswki. Kathy Hopkins asked that the secretary cast a unanimous vote for the positions of general board members. 
The results of the election were as follows:
President: Perri Graf
Vice President: Kim Burrier
Treasurer: Stacy Judge
Recording Secretary: Debbie Harper
Corresponding Secretary: Mary Mignogna
Board Members: Lori Baker, Sharon Phillips, Lisa Sangregorio and Elaine Shively
A motion to close all nominations was made by Diana James and seconded

by Joann Sesser.
The next General Membership Meeting will be held on Monday, January 16, 2017  at the YABTC facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Harper

Recording secretary


